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MR. NUTTER: The hearing will come to order, please.

The first case we will take this morning will be Case No.

4364.
MR. HATCH: Applicatién of  Roy E. Kimsey, Jr., for
a ndn—standard oil}pxofation unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Exam@ner,‘ﬁlease, Jasbn

Kelléhin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the

-applicant.

MR, NUTTER: We will ask for cther appeéranées in
this case at this time. |

MR. TRAYWICK: I am Carl Traywick, USGS, Roswell.
I am unable to testify ‘in this case, but do plan to offer a
statement on our pqsition in-fﬁe matter.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you.

MR. KELLAHIN: May I ask will any other representative
of the USGS testify? Nobody?

MR. TRAYWICK: Nobody.

MR. NUTTER: Are there ofher appearances thén in
this case? Please proceed, Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: We have one witness I would like to

have sworn, please.

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 3 were
marked for identification.)

(Witness sworn.)
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ROY E. KIMSEY, JR.,

called as a witness, -having been first?duly sworn, was

" examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KéLLAHIN:
Q ﬁéﬁld you state ydur naﬁe, please?
a Roy E.'kiQSey,njr.
Q Are ybﬁ the applicant in Case No. 4364 presenély

before the Commizsion?.

. Riiisey, have you ever testified before the

L @)

0il Conservation Commission?

A One time,

Q And your qualifications are a matter of record?
A Yes, sir.

o) Are you a petroleum engineer --

A No, sir.

Q -- or geologist?

A No, sir.

Q Operator?

A Operator and land, primarily.

Q Operator and land?
A Right.
Q So, you are familiar with matters involving lease

dedication -~




A Yes, sir.

‘{O

-~ and matters of this nature, is that correct?
: ... A correct. |

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' ’qualificationg
acceptable?

are.

o) (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Kimsey, briefly, what is pro-
posed by the appiicant in this case?

- A . What I have asked for is, of course, as stated in =

A,

‘the docket &8 120-acre non-standard unit for the Jenkins-
; ] Cisco Pool. Formerly, I believe, it was -- in fact, I notice
that it calls for 160-acre spacing at the present time and I

-+ - have -acked for 120-acre pfbration unit and to accept three-

————

PRt + guarters of the normal allowable.

R

There was a 40-acre federal tract involved in this,

being the southwest southwest quarter of Section 24 in

Y Ty
. S e Ay o

% ‘Township 9 South, Range 34 East, and I am asking that that
40-acre tract'be deleted -- that federal 40-acre tract be
deleted from the normal 160-acre proration unit.

Q Now, when you filed your notice of intention to
rework the Mounsey No. 1 and your notice of intention to drill
the subsequent well that was completed, daid you dedicate that

40—~acre tract to the well?




A  Yes, sir.

Q Would you briefly outline the background of this
lease? Are yoﬁ fémiliar with the history bfwthiswleasé’

A Yes, sir, very‘much so., When this thing begap,

the;120 acres which comprises the balarnce of the southwest

i

: g - quarter of Sectién ;4’is fee land, of which I own a smail
é mineral interest therein myself. The Superior 0il Company ;
% in 1965 origihaliy drilled ajBough C Well and completed it !
’ § as a top allowable well and at that time I believe that the
% f;gid was on 80-acre spacing and Amerada PetrSleum-Corporation
% owpéd the 40-acre federal lease which is in queSEiéh.
% | After Superior héd drilléa their well and completed
; ‘; g "ifwiha had been producing for apbfoximhtelyréix months; Amerada
f»; § gpp?ﬁachedlphgm and asked £o throw in tﬁéir~40; ccﬁmunitize
i;v'_‘s . : 'thei; 40 acres and‘joih and pay their proportionate part of

all the well costs and come in on production from the date of

first runs.

MR. NUTTER: Now, this was after —-—

THE WITNESS: ©No, this is the very beginning of this.

MR. NUTTER: Well, now, had the pool gone to 160-
acre spacing at this time?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, not at this time. It was
still on 80-acre spacing, but the way that the acreage lies

that Amerada proposed that they -- well, I guess it was
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éqmmuhitiig’the'southwestfquarter southwest quarter of
sohtheast quarter sontheast quarter and form an 80—acre
,unit there, and Superior told them, said, we took the chance
on dfilling the well, we have spent our money, it's been
producing‘for a period of six months, we will,lgt_yéu come
in, put infyour 40-acre tract, pay your proportionate. part ¢f
£he costs, but we will only let you réceive runs from the
‘date, you kﬁOw, ﬁhat you pay~y3ur,proﬁortibnate;part of the
well‘coét.

S0,

\marada caid no to that and Superior at that

point -- let me back up, Amerada at that point, I beliéve,

“asked for 160;$créAspacing for the’fiéld'and they wére~grénééﬁ

‘160—acre spacing. After that, Superior came back and asked -

for 120-acre proration unit and I believe that they wereA——;

in fact, I know they were g;;gfed-ﬁhe%iZO—acre proration unit.
That well produced approximately 93,000 barrels béfo;e

it was plugged, and it was plugged in June of 1967; produced

for approximately 24 months and in that 24-month period,

Amerada Petroleum paid toﬂfhe USGS conipensatory royalty for a

‘period of only ten months out of the total 24 months that the

well was producing.

I don't know over exactly what ten-month period that

that compensatory royalty was paid and whether it was even in

continuous months or not, but, after the well was plugged or
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that -- Superior &f“:their fee acreage, the lease did not
expire from its primary term until January 9, 1969. The

rfederal 40-acre tract t;;ﬁiﬁatéé‘on Septembé;wéo, 1969 and

I, for the fact I had owhed minerals in thi3re, I watched the
expiration of the Superior well and Superior never put that

well on a cobe pump and I had ideas that with a cobe that

there could be more oil recovered, so I had had ideas for quite

awhile of bringing in that well for the idea of turning it

©into a cobe operation, and another fellow from va;ngtdﬁ got

in and tried to put the deal'together on a 120-acre fee lease,

There were about eight different mineral‘owneps
and he was unsuccessful in agiﬁg‘36; but heihad taken éne-ér
two, 6-month term leases and I had to wait until those léases
expired and then aéproximately August 25, 1963,Aixcontacted
all of the fee mineral owners about re-entering the former
Superior 0il Company No. 1 Mounsey and asked them forra short-
term lease and no bonus consideration but additional royalty
for re-entering that well.

In the meantime, after I got a few of the leases in,
it was about September 2, I went to Amerada. I asked them if
they would make a deal with me on that 40-~acre federal lease
and it was their belief, in the beginning, that there's no way
in that short period of time, with only about 28 or 29 days

remaining on the primary term, that I could get that lease
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successfully communitized, you know, for 160-acre proration

unit, so I worked out a deal with them and they said, if you

can get it communitized, we will assign the lease to you, so

I contacted -

Q

(By Mr. Kellahin) I hand you what has been marked

as Kimsey Exhibit 1. Is that the assignment you did receive

from Amerada?

A

Q .

correct?

A

Q

A

Yes, sir.

And that was dated September the 16th, 1969, is that

Right.

' Would you continue, then, with your explanation?

All right. I at that point, when they indicated

“that they were willing to make a deal with me and assign this

40~-acre federal 1ease; I contacted Mr. George Hunker in

Roswell and he represented me in this matter, as far as getting

the communitization agreement approved and we got all the

necessary work done and it was handed to the USGS, I bélieve,

on about September the 27th and was approved by the USGS on

approximately September the 29th and filed for record in Lea

County thereafter.

In the meantime, I finally got my deal together,

moved a rig in on approximately the 27th, commenced operations

and, of course, I have constantly kept the USGS informed as to
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ny activities because of the fact that that lease was

terminating. We re-entered the former Superior 0il Company

‘No. 1 Mounsey with the idea of going down where the four and

a half inch production string had been shot and hoping to get
back'intq the four and a half inch production string and then
tie into it a£ a later déte,aftef'we drilled out all the plugs.

The’first thing we did, we successfully drilled out
all the plugs and got dc%ﬁ -~ this was on abbutfseptember,QQ,
we~g§tw£§-theufﬁp of thé:éld four and a half inch production
string at’approxim3£éiy'Slbﬁb”fééfréh&”we'COulan't tell for
a period of 6 or 8 hours if‘we’were driliihg inside the four
and a half or on the outside of it, and finally determined that
it was so hard tﬁat we went in with a mill and came out with
some pieées of metal which we had determined at that time that.
we had just'hit a corner of the old four and a half production
string and were obwviously drilling on the outside of it.

We drilled apéré*imétély 133 feet below where we
knew the top of the four and a half inch old production string
was and then our drill pipe started torking up to the point
that we could not drill any more, but we caught new samples of
the new. formation that had been drilled and had pieces of

metal from the top of the stub on the four and a half inch

pipe.

So, at that Eime; there was only one thing left to do.
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We had decided or elected to come back up‘and tie into the

old 8 and 5/8 inch casing and it had been shot from

approximately 1603 feet and pulled from that point back to

surface, which left a remainder of 8 and S/B'froﬁ 1603 féé:‘

down to 4300 feet in the hole, but we set a casing bow --

this all took place on the 30th of September, we set a casing

bow in the top of the 8 ahd‘S/S‘iﬁdh stub, went"back in with a

new 8 and 5/8 inch intermediate and‘tie§ in to the old{pipe.
'%MTJEEIIEVE‘éE“hidnight’on September 30th'tha£fis

exactly what we were doing at the time that that lease had

“terminated. In the meantime, as I have stated, we had drilled

approximately 133 feet of new hole on the outside of the old

four and a half inch pipe. After we successfully set that

intermediate or tied back into that intermediate, we went in

with a whipstock, had about a one and a half degree angle and

i1led approximately 90 feet of new hole toc where we could
avoid that old four and a haif inch stub.

This was successful. We came out of the hole and
were attempting to go back in on approximately October 2nd or
3rd and the driller called me about three o'clock in the
morning and stated that he could not get the drill pipe down
below 2300 feet, something was stuck or something was in the

hole.

We ran an impression block and what had happened,
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that Superior, when they attempted £oApu11 iﬁe old 8 and 5/8
% » inch casing, had shot it one time at that 2560 foot interval
and apparently with us going in and out of the hole so many

times, that it had come loose and leaned across the hole to the

 ?% point'the impfession block only showed that we had ébout that
;; much room to get back in.

f Q  About how much is that?

»% A ApproximdggiY%én‘inch,bso it was iﬁpdSSible to get
E - TR o

7% back into the hole and We,had to plug it asfsh.abandoned hole.

We haé a meeting the.ne?t‘day or two with all the partners
and I elected to skid over the -- I think 150 feet is the

maximum that you can take a replécément welljand'drillfwhat

R S , we call our Moun-Kimsey No. 1-Y Mounsey. In the meantime,

I was using Moran brilling Company and theygﬁad -- this was

in_October, of course, and there was a scarcity of rigs at

1 " that time.

*;ﬁ\:‘ i | They7had to move off the hole on another commitment

and it took me until approximately November 3rd to get Tri-

Service Drilling Company to move on and theY‘moved-on at
that point and we drilled this new well and totaled up and

completed same on -- I believe it was around December the

14th or 15th, somewhere in there, and have been in more or
lese zontinuoune production since that time. .

O L LR oy

Q Now, were you notified at any time that the federal
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lease had expired?
A Yes, sir. On October the 22nd, a decision was

handed dowh th:ohgh the USGS or BLM that they did not consider

"the operations at the time the lease ran out to be of a nature

which would extendiﬁhat'lease.beyond the primary.term, even

‘ - . . ‘ : K, y H - :
though the communitization aareement: had been approved and

Q I-haﬁd~y6u~wﬁét's been-marﬁed as Kimsey Exhibit No;

2 and ask you if that is the decision you received when the

" lease had expired?

A Right.
Q It was directed tO"AmeradajPeﬁroleum Corporation;, is
that correct? .
A Right.
MR. "NUTTER: - What was the date of that, please?
MR. KELLAHIN: October 22, 1969.
MR. NUTTER: Was this the first notification, Mr.
Kimsey, that you had that the lease had expired?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

Q {By Mr. Kellahin) We have a memorandum which Mr.

' Kimsey received, dated October the lst. Do you remember

when you received that?
A 'No, sir, I do not. Most of this correspondence was

sent, I believe, to George Hunker and then sent on to me by him.
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Q But, the official decision was dated October 22?
A~ Right. That was the first official notifigation
I had that the lease had terminated.

Q Now, subsegquent to that, what action did you take,

‘Mr. Kimsey?

A After we ;eceived the notification that the lease
had been terminated, I believe we had thirty days in which to
file an appeal and we did so and I have forgotten just what
transpired after that, but after that time period, we ésked
for an extension after the appeal of which to file ~- well,
first of all, we asked for an e#amihér to hear our case and we
wéfe denied tﬁe,righé to have an éiamiher andisb we were asked
to file a statemert of reasons in conjunctibn‘ﬁith ﬁﬁéhiébeal,

but we filed what we considered to be our statement of reasons

on or about, I believe, sometime in February, around the 15th

or 16th, giving a complete detail of everything thut had
transpi:ed from the date that we entered the location and as
a result of our sﬁatement of reasons filed with the BIM, I
have never to this date received any final decision whatsoever
from the USGS or the BLM as to the status of our appeal.

But, in the meantime, Mobil 0il Company is purchasing
the o0il and we -~ the date of our first runs was January 5, 1969;
it todk about three months to get the title opinion written

on this thing and Mobil sent me a letter on about the first of

S
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May, wherein the USGS had written to Mobil and requested

. that one-fourth of all the runs be held in suspense pending
;; the outcome of the appeal and --

Q I hand you what has been harked as Kimsey Exhibit
No. 3. Is that a copy of that 1ettér?

A Yes, it is.

Q Now; haswyobil been witph@lding one-fourth of ail

T S IRl S e A e
producticon:cn tihis well? :

SO NN AN e R AN L

A Yes, sir, they have, right.

Q - Has any portion of that sharevof‘the'producgion

S RS

i,

ol

been allocated for the payment of cost of operation --

A None whatsoever.

e o i i B

Q -- cost of ‘the drilling?

A None.

I RIS 1R A

Q Have you had access to any of it —--

A No, sir.

ey v
L&

- e AT <

-~- for any purpose?

y

A Not at all.

; Q Now, as I understand, at Ehe present time, your
é A appeal is still péhding before the Bureau of Land Management?
: A Yes, sir.

0 Do you intend pursuing that appeal?

A No, sir, I do not.

Q Do you, at this time, wish to dedicate that 40 acres
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to your Mournisey No. 1-Y¥?

VL e ey Ty

?} .k ' A A No, sir, I do not.

Q And, is if'your réquest tq this Commission to

approve a non-standard unit of 120 acres consisting of the

fee lease held by you?

| I | A Yes, it ds.
fT; Q Mr. Kimsey,‘haée‘yOu.anyféay:tﬁat‘you can dedicate
j ; the 40 acres‘inVéived inﬁfhis;fedeiél 1éase'to yqur well at ...
% the present time?
”% A No, sir, I don't see how Qe cbﬁl& without a decision
L :
from the BLM or USGS. .
3 i 'Q  Are you willing to take the Government in as a IR
? partner in this wéll?
'g A I would like to have the éovernmeht as a partner.
5 _ .
~% Q Are you willing to turn'fhe operation of the well
53
§ over to them? o | B -f 1,
% A Yes, sir, I would like to have them as operator. \
F v ; : Q Now, at the present time,:do you consider that

communitization agreement to still be effective since you have

TR

no lease?
A I don't really know how to answer that. My first

opinion would be, no, the communitization agreement would not

be effective; on one hand, the communitization agreement was

approved; on the other hand, they have not denied the validity
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of the communitization agreement, but have denied the validity
of the lease, so I don't know exactly what the status of it
is.
, L
Q ‘Who was the owner of the working -interest under
that lease at the time it was communitized?

A Of course, I would be at that time because Amerada

had assigned it to me.

Q  You communitized it as 4 working interest owner?
A  Yes, sir.
Q Did the Government over do anything, other than

i

merely approve the communitizatian nf the wirking interest?

.\ No, si}.
MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offer
Ain evidence Exhibits 1, 2 and 3.
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits 1 through 3 will
be admitted in evidence. |
(Whereuppn, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 3 were
offered and admitted in
evidence.)
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes our case, Mr. Examiner,
except I do want to make a statement of some length.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any questions of Mr.

Kimsey?

CROSS EXAMINATION




AT T N e

s IR T R A 0 s A AN A N e

17

LS8, %

BY nR;;ﬁﬁTTEh:

Q Mr; KimSéy,yés I understand it, the original well
wés'dfilled’by Superior and Superior had '120-acre unit
throughout the producing life of that well?

A Yeé, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: I havé the'order numberé on those
that I Qill give you, Mr. Nutter.

" 'MR. NUTTERE “I think T have them riqgg here.

Q (By Mr. Nutter) So,-in other words, Mr. Kimsey, for"

the life of the well during which it producéd some 93,000
barrels over:a-24-month time, éuperior had l20-acre unit,
excluding the 40-acre federal lease?

A That's right. -

Q = That was because of some differences’ between Amerada
and Superior? |

A That's éorrect.

T;Q‘ And, as a result of being excluded, Amerada paid the
Government compensatory royalty over some period of time,
during that 24 months?

A That's correct.
MR. TRAYWICK: That period bf time was May, '66
through February, '67. The total production from the No. 1
Mopnsgy Well was 51,072 barrels,

MR. NUTTER: That was May, '66 through when?
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MR. TRAYWICK: Through February of '67.

MR. NUTTER: And it produced 51;072 barrels during
that periocd of time?

MR;’TRAQWiék; Righﬁ. The cOmpenéatory royalty
charged, obtained by the Government, was $2$699,63, based on
the Mounsey Well.

MR. NUTTER: I see.

MR. TRA?WICK:_ We had a drainage factor of 15

percent to apply to the total production for: compensatory

" royalty evaluation with respect to the Moubséy Well. We did

also charge cdﬁﬁensatéry-royélty on theywell»to‘the south
atithe‘same'tiﬁe.,,I.d;nfthknowgwhéthex’that‘s relevaﬁt“dfi
not.
MR. NUTTER: It probably woulaﬁ’t‘ge-féleVant.
Q (By‘Mr;‘Nuttef) And, then, when ydu filéd ;dﬁr
notice of intention to drill, Mr. Kimsey, whiéh was filed

with our Hobbs office on Octdber the 10th of 1969, you

‘accompanied that with a Form Cl02, well 1oca€ion and acreade

dedication plat, in which YOu showed 160 acres dedicated to

the well?
A 'Yes, sir, that's right.
Q This was in conformance with the communitization

agreement which had been approved?

A Had been approved.
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% Q i‘think you said’that the communitization agreement
‘é was approved on September éétﬁ?

% ; A September 29th, |

? o] of '697 All figﬁt. Now, you mentioned a minute

ago that you had received ; memorandum notifying‘¢ou that the

lease had been canceled. When was the memorandum received?

g N L et

il ) _ What was the date of thelﬁémoraﬁdum?

A October 22, 1969. . ..

T

'MR. KéLLAHIN? Would you like a copy of that?

AR

. MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, please. ' T Viwlfwu,ﬂzwwAb

O

(By Mr. Nutter) | The opinidn was dated October 22?
That's ‘right.

How about- the mémorandum?

A
@ LY R e 'm-a;i PRGN
v

2 ©

The memorandum was dated Octobettl; 1969.

MR.‘TRA&WICK: May I introduce a comment here on

LRSI WA

that mémorandum? - -

A A AL

MR. KSLLAHIN: Let's get it marked and in here first,

oA

if we may, unless you want to keep it out.

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibit 4 was marked for
identification.)

A

e

MR, TRAYWICK: WNo, I have no reason to keep it out,

i

wn e

but I would like to clear up a point on it.
MR. KELLAHIN: I hand you what has been marked as

Exhibit No. 4 and ask you if you can identify that exhibit, |

i
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please?

oHE WITNESS: This is right.

MR. KELLAHIN: 1Is this the memorandum that you
referredrto? |

THE WITNESS: Yeés, correct.

MR. NUTTER: You are offering this as Exhibit No.
4, Mr. Kellahin? ~

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

(Whereuéon;TApplicant's
Exhibit 4 was offered and
N ’admitted’%n evidence.)
‘&Ri TRAYWICK: May I clear a point on it? ;
- MR. HUTTEﬁg Yes, SiIl, please-do.
MR. TﬁAYWICK: Let me make sure I'm -- I believe
Mr. Kimsey said'this-was furnished to ‘him. This is an
‘interior:membraﬁdum to the Supervisor from the HdbbS‘Diétrict
Engineer, COPY of which goes to BLM in Santa Fe, which we
did not furnish Mr. Kimsey, since it's interior information.
This was obtained by Mr. Kimsey's attorney from the BLM Land
office.
MR. KELLAHIN: I think that’s correct.
THE WITNESS: 1 can reiterate on .it ndw. I had

forgotten the circumstances pehind it, but we had requested

I believe sometime in February OX March of 1970 for the inter-

office correspondence'as to the field engineer's report which
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was sent to Santa Fe, so I received this some five or six
months after this whole thing began. ’
@R. NUTTER: This has reference to a John Trigwell.
MR. KELLAHIN: The second page, Mr.-Nﬁtte;.
MR. TRAYWICK: This is our routine report'to the
BLM, every mohth,‘&hich covers all wells which are drillingﬁ
on the expiration date.
Mk.\NUTTER: And the lead paragraph here says there's

no leases in this district cn which Giilliny operations were

- in progress, which would expire, so this is just for --

MR. TRAYWICK: This is just our routine interior

memorandum édvising BLM, every month, the leases which should

- he extended by drilling operations.

MR. NUTTER: Now, the paragraph in the memorandum
which has to do with the subﬁéct lease would be on the second
page?

MR. TRAYWICK: 'Yés, sir.

MR. NUTTER: So, as far as USGS is concerned, the
lasﬁ sentence in the second paragraph on page two would be the
pertinent sehtence which describes the operations which are in

progress on the well, then they say the operations are not

~ considered actual drilling operations pursuant to 43CFR 3127.2,

which would quaiify Lease New Mexico 050149-A for a two-year

extension?
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MR. TRAYWICK: Correct.
MR. NUTTER: Then it goes on to say that we consider
that the lease has.expired on i£s own terms.
MR. TRAYWICK: Correct. This is in c¢nnec£idn with
our aq?isory’obligation to ;hé Bureau 6f Land Managemén;. We
have néAaﬁthoiity to térmigate leases or issue leases;

Q (By Mr. Nutter) Mr. Kimsey, what I want to know is,

when you were actually notified the first time?

A October 22, 1969.

Q By this decision from Padilla here with the BLM? -
A Yes, sir.
- Q And that deéié;dn has been appealed and youéhaven't’

been notified of the status of the appeal? ;ifr'W“f

A I HaVé never heard one more word sing¢ ger£iling
of the statement of reaébns about the 15th or 16th of -
February. .

g I See; So, in effect, what you are here to&ay doing
is seeking to rescind this 160-acre plat that was filéd and
obtain a 120-acre non-standard unit?r

A Yes, sir. Now, those funds have been placed in
suspense‘by Mobil 0il Corpofatioﬂf which I don't kndwfwhgt
procedure I can take to get that out of suspense, but’the

USGS or BLM never notified me that they were going to ask Mobil

to suspend those runs.
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They wrote‘directlyito Mobil. Mobil, in'turn, sent
me a xerox copy of the USGS letter, so we have got kind of an

uphill fight. Our well is producing only about 50 or 60

~barrels a-day. ~Out of that SQVOI 60 barrels, one-guarter of

all runs is going into suspenéewpegding the final decision as

" to the appeal and as far as Iikhow, the fiext time that’that

.lease could come -up at-a KGSA ‘will- be next December, so I

'assume'that the USGS is going ‘to continue to ask that these

runs be held in Suspense until such time as a new lessee gets

that lease, but in the meantime, I don't know what to do,

r iZ20-acre spacing and try to get some kind of

pay out on our well because nobody is paying operations on that
quarter ‘interest, nobody responsible for the quarter of all

costs eéoncerned with the well.:

MR. NUTTER: Thank ybu. Are there further questions
of Mr. Kimsey?
MR. TRAYWICK: I wouid like to ask one question.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. TRAYWICK:

Q ' Mr. Kimsey} you mentioned whipstock 6pe}ations on the
well where you drilled 133 feet of new hole directional.
A Yes, sir. Well, approximately 90 feet of new hole

directional; 130 feet of new holc besides the old four and a

half inch production string.
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Q Now, that was conducted after the September 30

primary term exp1rat10n°

Right, but we had to go tie into that 8 and 5/8

"¢ould conduct the whlpstock operations.

You were hav1ng a cabling problem up the hole'>

nght.‘

MR.’TRAYWICK: Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions?

MR. HATCH: Do you now claim any interest in that

. southwest quarter southwest quarter?

THE WITNESS : No, Sir, not as of this time.

MR. NUTTER: If there's no further questidns, the

“witness may be excused.

Does anyone have a stacement they wish to make in -

- this case?

MR, TRAYWICK- I would like to make a statement,\

'Mr. Examiner. I am Carl Trayw1ck Deputy 0il and Gas

Supervisor, Branch of 0il and Gas Operations, U. S. Geological

Survey, Roswell, New Mexico.

In order to protect the proprietary Federal interest

involved, we are'oppOSed to Commission approval of the non-

standard proration unit requested by Roy E. Klmsey, Jr., by

which the present 160-acre proratlon unlt comprlslng the

southwest quarter of Section 24, Township 9 South, Range 34
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East, N M.P. M., would be reduced to ellmlnate the 40-acre

Federal tract for the followlng reasons:

1. New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission Order No.

R-2931-B establishes 160 acrés’as theAétandérd proratiOn unit

for wells ¢ompleted in the Jenkins-Cisco 0Oil Pool.. AccorﬁihQIQ;

the legal profétibn unit for Mr. Kimsey's No. l—YvN.lMounsey
Wéll on fee land in tﬁe southeast quarter southwest guarter,
Sectzon 24, Townshlp 9 South, Range 34 East, N.M. P}M;, is the
entlre southwest quarter of thie said é;;£1on 24, |

Such standard proratlon unit is comprlsed of the
120 acres which M:tkgxmsey is seeklng as a non-standard pro-
ration unit and 40 acreﬁfbf'Féderal land‘described as the
soutBWést‘quarter-scuth. sst quarter of Section 24. The
‘southwest quartér of Section 24 is effectively'p091ed in
accordance with N.M.0.C.C. Orders R-2931-B and R-3014 by a
communitization agreement covering the Cisco formation which
was approved by the Regional 0Oil and Gas Supervisor, U. S.
Geological Sufvey on September 30, 1969, effective September
15, 1969.

The communitization agreement was filed for approval
by Mr. Kimsey's attorney in order to extend the Federal

lease, if the re-entry operations on the previously abandoned

No. 1 N. Mounsey well resulted in completion of a producible

well before the expiration date of the Federal lease.




£
£

26

it is our understanding that;ﬁr.'Kimsey is the

unoff1c1a1 successor in 1nterest in the "Federal lease fpem T T

Amerada Hess Corporatlon. The 120-acre fee portion of the

i 5 e R RO S

paying quantities from the communitized area is established

communltlzed area descrlbed as the north half soutnwestW”vwvm»W~M~WWWWW:W_WN

guarter, southeast quarter southwest quarter of ‘Section 24, was

covered at the time the communitization agreement was apprOved

-by elght separate unlelded type fee 1and leases which

cOntalned‘pooling clauses authorlzlng the lessee, Roy E.
Kimsey, Jr:, to pool such leases for the productlon of oil and
gas from legally approved‘proration units.

The worklng lnterest in the communltized area was
committed-by'Amerada Hessioorporatlon and Roy E. Klmsey, Jr.
Such agreement prov1des that all communitized subs tarices shall.
be allocated on an acreage pasis. The agreement makes no

prov151on for voluntary termlnatlon after production in

nd by its expressed terms is in effect for a primary term of
o years and as long as vnitized substances are or can be
produced from the communitized area in paying quantities.
Accordingly, the proratlon unit reductlon under
consideration in this case would not be compatible with the
terms of the prior and valid communitization agreement DY which

she sonthwest gquarter of bectlon 24 is pooled. We will be

pleased toO furnish the Commission a copy of this agreement,
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In our opinion, such agreement is paramount to any
approval of the coﬁmunitization agreement, the oil and gas
lease covefing the Federal acréége was ﬁeld to havé*expired
by its own terms. Such decision has been appealed by ﬁr.
KimSey and the status of the léase_is indeterminate at this
time. However, in our opinion, even if such Federal lease
is eventualiy held to have expired, the communitization )
agreement will -remain in ful;jforge and effect for the primary
term therecf or for fhe-life'of the produéiion fromrthe Kimsey
well, whichever is the longer period of time.

Such opinion is in accordance with previous rulings
of the Survey in other similar cases involving Federal lands

and is based on precedent established by court decision. If

~Mr. Kimsey's appeal on the Federal lease is successful, such

lease will remain committed to the communitization agreement.
If the Bureau of Land Management decision terminating the

lease is affirmed on appeal and a further appeal is not filed

by Mr. Kimsey, the Federal land can be subsequently leased

and committed to the communitization agreement by subsequent

joinder of the new lessee providing the spacing unit is not

- reduced to eliminate the Federal land.

2. We believe there are only two legitimate reasons

et
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~ for eliminating the 40 acres of Federal land from this
_proration unit, which are, that the 40 acres of Federal
;land”isQincludedAinQL“emprcraticn“Uﬁit'f'f’éﬁéiﬁéf“ﬁéii“”W'”W“'

completed in the Jenkins-Cisco 0il Pool or it can be shown

geologically that the Kimsey well is not draining the Federal

_acreage.._ . .. ___

The 40-acre Federal tract is not dedicated to

another well completed in the Jenkins-Cisco 0il-Po6l, and

- having been'successfhlly offset in two directions, it seems

v} apparent that the tract is contribgtingwtd~ihe”bf&duction -

of the KimSey No., 1-¥ N; Mounsey well. Accofdingly, approval

of Mr. Kimsey's.ébﬁlécatioﬁ by the Commission would:

v(g)’_Resulé in uncompensated drainage of the Federal
land by>the No. 1-Y N. Moﬁﬁééy‘Wéll and deprive the Federal
Government of'iisrfuét and fair share of the oil and gas in
the Jenkins-Cisco Oii Pool.

(b) Create a serious equity andrlegal discrepancy
with respect to the spacing unit and communitized area.

(c} Prejudice and cloud the integrity of a‘
currently valid, prior, and paramount communitization agreement

which was approved by the Survey on the basis of a New

- Mexico Cil and Gas Conservation Commission order. Any

- change in the spacing unit would contradict the original

intent of the parties to the communitization agreement covering




TSR S TR, TIPS B D,

29

the southwest quarter of Section 24 and the basis upon which

the agreement was approved.
(d) Create a situation which might make it
necessary for the Survey to require a protective well to be

if the old lease is reinstated, or by the subsequent lessee.

The presence of two wells on a 160-acre tract in
the same formation might be tonstrued as constituting
economic waste in view of the Commission's finding in Case

No. 3261, Order R-2931-B, that one well in the Jehkins-Cisco

- Pool can efficiently drain and develop 160 acres and that

l60-acre spacing will affcrd to the owners of each property
in the pool the opportunity to;ﬁréduce his just and equitable
share of‘the 0il in the pool.

3. The requested spacing unit reduction would be
a unilateral action at therexpénse 6f the Federal tract
inasmuch as no redﬁction of ﬁhe allowable for the No. 1-Y N.

Mounsey well will be caused by Commission approval of the

application;

In view of these circumstances, the U. S. Geological

‘Survey respectfully requests that the Commission deny Mr.

Kimsey's application.

Thank you, Mr. Examiner, for the opportunity to

‘make this statement.




; . ¥ } 30
% : ,
MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Traywick. Mr.
wé MR. KELLAHIN: In view of the fact that fhis is
§ én unsworn statement, I assume I have no right to cross
€§ examine.
é MR, NUTTER: That was a statement of position, I
:g bélieve. o |

MR. TRAYWICK: Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: ‘You can rebut it if you desire.

MR, KELLAHIN: Well, if the Examiner.piease, I

“fully intend to attempt %o rebut it, but there have been

statements made in connection with the communitization of

Sht Xamination

£
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this tract which propsfiy should be subject to cross

9]

for example as to whether the United States Government is
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é willing to pay its proportionate share of the well cost, as
) § any communitized interest should.‘ Is the USGS or United States
; Government willing to pay its share of the operation costs of
§ this well, as would be the case under any commﬁnitization?
% | It would seem to me that the USGS has taken the

position we get all of the benefits but none of the liabilities
of this communitization agreement which was entered into as an
arm—lengths transaction between Mr. Kimsey and Amerada Hess,
and they want to hold that open, then, until a subsequent

lessee can come in and take advantage of a contract not made




31

by him.

e pene e

378 R A TS e,

1
i
i
{
i
|
{
|

required to drill a protection well as Mr. Traywick has

stated, he, under our statutes, has the right to come ‘and

attempt to force pool his way into the existing well and

3 o T Ve i

ERAPRES B | ' the Government is fully protected thefe.‘

‘If the Government wanted proiection on the lease,

which it says it now owns, it ean drill its own well or it

can offer the lease for sale or it can do whatever it wants

to. It owns the minerals and I would even assume it could come
"Eﬁ”éhé;fbféé'pool its way'intofMt. Kimséy's well if it saw fit.

I never heard of such a thing being done, but I'm sure there's

A Y N 1 ARORY RIS i

no reason that ;he Government couldn't take the same pbsitiOn

as any other interest owner.

Bl T PRI P g

In connection with‘the'siatement, I w0uid like to

point out that it's always been the custom to hear statements
in connection with all these cases which come before the
Commission and I think properly so and I have no objection to

that, but this is a very peculiar case and we are put at the

disadvantage of not being able to cross examine the representative
of the United States Geological Survey and, in this cbnnection,

I would like to guote the Statute 65-3—11.1kwhich provides

that Commission shall base its decision rendered in any matter

or proceeding heard by an Examiner upon the transcript of

s
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testimony and irecord made by or under the supervision of the

Examinex ii“GOhﬁecticnwwith«suchkpr.ceed nd. ... L

That contemplates a hearing with opportunity to
ﬁresent'testiﬁbny'and to be heard and be subject to cross
examination. Now, this is fully covered in the Commission's

Rule 1212 whlch pruv1des that full cpportunlty shall be

“afforded all 1nterested parties at a hearing to present.

evxdenbe and to ¢ross examine witnesses.

In general, the rules of evidence’ applicable in a
tr1al before a court w1thout a jury shall be appllcable, |
providing such rules may be relaxed whereby, ‘so doing, the ends’
of“justice‘wxll Ke better served-and I want to emphasize thls
part, no order shall be made which is not supported by‘é’ﬁpéféﬁt,
legal ev1dence. |

Now, a statement made on behalf of any party before

“this Commissibn can't be considered as evidence in- any sense

of the word;; The only evidence that has been presented here
has been presented by Mr. Kimsey and we have attempted to

fully disclose just exactly what the situation is here, but

we have been denled the opportunity of inquiring of the United
States Geologlcal Survey as what their intention is in
connection With this money that they have ordered escrowed,

what portion of it would be available to Mr. Kimsey to cover

his well costs or his cost of operation, if“ahy, and what their
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in;gnﬁip§§ are is what they will do with this lease in the

future.
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Now, "any priVate party in the same position wouldn't

i . be-heard at all under said circumstances as this, and we don't
feel that the United States Geological Survey should and
particularly in view of the letter which they wrote to the

Commission which I assume appears in the fiie, dated May 1,

EE B 1970, in which they made their objection. -
In the last péragraph they say, we hereby enter

a protest against the administrative approval of Kimsey's

rejquest and aék that we be afforded ample time in which to

;;?. ::] : T prepare for any hearing before the Commissicn that might

T - result from our protest. That contemplates they are going -

JLYSOT Ry VTSI

to be prepared to present some testimony or at least get on

s : the witness stand and state their position, which they have

not done.

T
T

Now, in connection with the contention that the

N aghiar

3 ;" ~ v; communitization is iﬁ force, this is a debatable thing. Our
exhibit, the decision of October 22, shows that the United
States GdVerhment’considers‘that lease terminated and terminated
as of September'ﬁhe 30th, 1969. If the lease is terminated,
then certainly any communitization nade by the owner of the
working interest would likewise be terminated and Mr. Traywick,

in his letter directed to Mobil 0il Corporation, which is also

NS
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‘upheld on appeal, such lease expiration will effectively

' is terminated and we are asking for the dedication of the

"He can't even come in here and force pool it as would be the

~an .exhibit in this case. recodnized this and the-segond - 77~

paragraph of that letter, he states if the BLM decision

_tefminating the federal lease ias of September 30, 1969 is.. ST o

reﬁové,Leasé'New Mexico 05014§FA from the iérms of the
coﬁmuﬂitiiaﬁion agreement as of such date and in other words,
he is saying*that if Mr. Kimsey doesn't effeéﬁlhiérappeal
and does not get the decision of the BIM reversed and have -
the lease reinstated, then the communitization was terminated
as of September 30, 1969.

. Now, we are perfecéiy wiiling té-;eCOQnize thisxénd

that's the reason we are here. We say that the communitization

acreage which Mr. Kimsey has available to dedicate to this

well. He has absolutely no control over this other acreage.

case if it were a private land owner.
I'm sure that the Government would resist mightily

if we attempted to force pool this acreage into this well.

ahd have them pay their proportionate share of the well cost
out of production. Sc, the only relief we can ask for is for
the approval of a non-standard unit. As Mr. Kimsey stated, he
is Qilling to do anything within reason. He will take them in -

as a partner in the well; he will turn the well over to them
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~and let them operate it if they want to.

Qf course, they are not going to do that. At

‘the same time, they can't sit there and say we ‘own this and

you can't even have any portion-of this one-fourth of the

production and that‘sﬁwhat they have done.
Now, we are asking the Commission for some relief

by the dedication of a non-standard l20-acre uﬁit consisting

of the acreage whiéh‘Mr.rﬁim§;§ holds under lease and we
recoghize’that he does'not‘hold this other acreage under‘
lease and on that basis we ask approval of the: 120 non-
standard unit.

Now, the position of the Government is rqther
peculiar again in this factor. If they are tdiking about
being subject io drainagé, it's simply because the acreage
fhey have is rniot leased and if it were under lease as it was
when the Superior well was.there, they would demand

compensatory royalty. They can't demand compensatory royalty

‘from themselves and they won't participate in the well, so the

queétion is where do we go from there.

We say we go to 120 non-étandard unft. If-the land
is subsequently leased to someboedy else, theyvcertaihly have a
right to come before this Commission and ask for a force pooling
order.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you, Mr. Kellahiii.

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.
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MR. TRAYWICK: If I could have the opportunity,; I

S -

would like to offer a comment on a portion of Mr. Kellahin's

alleéatioﬁ.;"
MR. NUTTER: Go ahead.
MR. TRAYWICK: The statement which I have just

offered contains certain facts which we believe it's imperative

to bé:Erqggﬁt out for the consideration of the Commission
_bef6fe a?dééisibn is reached, as to the disposition of'gﬁe‘
‘case and ohg comments and observations on the facts and

circumstances of the case which we believe are admissible

underJCQmmigsion~ku1e 12i0.

Afthough I am appearing hére in a proprietary
rather than a regulatory position in:an gffOIt to»érotect
the federal interest:inv01Ved, I am a petroleum engineer by
professionzé;d not a lawyer and I am ;t a disadvantagg beéause

I do not havé approval to testify and do not have the legal
L T LN
advice. . e
Acédrdingly, under such circumstances, the statement
which I haVegpreviously made is my only opportunity to place
before the Cbmmission the reasons for our position in this
matter. This case involves equities of the parties in the
present proration unmit and I respectfully submit that the

importance of placing before the Commission all the related

information and our comments on such information may justify
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Eﬁéiigé;iééﬁéérgflégé éémmission with respect to regulating
the legal formalities used to control the acceptance of
information for record purposes.

Accordingly, I request that the statement I have

made either be allowed to stand or that I be allowed to submit

this prepared statement to the-Commission for a ruling on its

acceptance as toithe portion which is qualified for accéptanée
for-formal copsiﬁeration and admission for record purposes.

I would like fb ad 1lib two things. Mr. Kellahin
mentioned our letter of May 1 to Mobil, holding that if Mr.
Kimsey's appeal was ﬁnsuccessful that the federal lease would
be‘remGVed from the terms of the‘agfeement. |

This is true. However, in the previous statemént,

I have eXplained 6ur position in similar previous cases where
two or more leases are involved in communitization agreements.
I should say where three or more leases are involved in
commuhitigation agreements and one lease expires, that the
agreemént is independent of an expiration of one of the
leases and that a lease that is pooled by such an agreement
can be recommitted to such agreement upon subsequent joinder
when the loss of title, if it occurs, is secured.

One more point. Mr, EKellahin mchtisned the BLM
decision of October Zénd held that the lease was expired.

I believe examination of the exhibit no. which was this letter




38

MR. NUTTER: Exhibit No. 2.

MR, TRAYWICK: -- will show that it was held to

§oo T o expire subject tpribﬁééiwﬁizﬁiﬁ‘30 days --
MR. KELLAHIN: That's correct.
MR. TRAYWICK: =-- which Mr. Kimséy's attorney then

filed a statement of reasons to stay the time on that‘30“déYs _ . ‘.E

B and then filed his formal appeal. Thank you.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Mr. Traywick

D L P B o

apparently feels I have moved to strike his statement, which

ey

i

I-haven't done. All I have ddhe is said that under the

-~

- ‘ , statutes and under the rules, the Commission can't be -

A1 fasen s

considered for anything excépt a comment on the evidence and

AN

certainly no material contained in it, which is factual, can

T be considered as evidence in this case.
; However, I don't think it's necessary to because .

I think all the facts are béfore the Commission anyway, but

) ; ;: i : again we are at a disadvantage of not being able to inquire
if the USGS is willing to abidc by the terms of the communitization
agreement.

You say it's communitized and they want it rééognized,
but will they perform their obligations under that communitization

agreement subject to the terms of the lease as it is.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have
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anything they wish to offer in Case 4364? We will take

the case under advisement and a 15-minute recess.
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T “STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
)ss
,l COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
3 il N
: I, - GLENDA BURKS, Court Reporter in and for the COunty
rofyBernAIillo, Sééfe of New Mexico, do hefeby certify th;;
? the foregoing and attached Transcript df'ﬁearing’befére the
: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commissigpﬂwag ;epo:téq”by me;
E 'énﬁ éhat the same is a true and correct-xecord of fhé‘Séid
; »; " ={ proceedings, to the best of my knowlédge,ﬁskiiinaxéngility.

?; ,:‘?' €‘ B | ' | | | | /JAL Mi;k.ézvyéaf

~ COURT REPORTER

A

o

;

& . ¥ @o hereby sortffy that hs .cw wpiog 4f

8 eonplets rocurd or tAs wrecaells

ths Zmaziner rearing of Oamn Bo. 3‘ 4
bessyd by as 0&4 ,Zﬂ .......... - lS 7@

) —~—— ERentng-
Hew kimioo 011 Conner\mtion Co:;y»;\i Aina
I'd
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- Mr. Jason Kellahin " Re:

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

N -> o
=4 - x4
' m;‘ STATE OF NEW MEXICO

P. O. BOX 2088 - BANTA FE

August 12, 1970

Case No.

GOVERNOR
DAVID . CARGO
CHAIRMAN

Kellahin & Fox Order No.

R-4013

Attorneys at Law Applicant: _

Post Office Box 1769

Santa Fe, New Maexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-refer
- sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

Secretary-Director

ALP/ir
Copy of order 2also sernt tos

Hobbs OCC x
Artesia OCC

—Antec OCC

Other Mr. Carl Traxwick

enced COQ_i_"’

Roy E. Kimsey, Jr.

e o R A ] s ek
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i BEFORE THE OIL CONEERVATION COMMISSIOM
| OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CASE No. 4364

APPLICATION OF ROY E. KIMSEY, JR., : o
POR A MON~STANDARD OIL PRORATION
| UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

| BX_THE COMMESEJON: | o

Thia cause came on for hearing at 9 a.u. on June 10, 1970,
at Santa Ye, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel $. Nutter.

NOW, on this__ 12th aay of Auquat, 1970, the Cosmission, a

' quorum being present, having considered the testimony,. the record,
‘and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

EINDS:

1) - Tmat Aua nnblig aoticc hnving been given as required by
law, the ca-iasion has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjisct
matter theredot.

{2) hat the applicant, Roy E. Kimsey, Jr., is the owner and
fopcrleor of a 120-acre lease or leases comprising the M/2 sW/4 and
{SB/4 8W/4 of Section 24, Township ¢ South, Range 34 East, WM,
Jenkins-Cisco Pool, lLea COunty, New !txico.

(3) That the applicant seeks apptoval of a 120-acre non-
istandard oil proration unit couprising the above-described acreage
to be dedicated to his N. Mounsey Well No. 1-Y located in the
'SB/4 SW/4 of said Section 24.

{4) That a standard oil proration unit in the subject pocl
.would consist of a unit containing 160 acres, more or less,
qsubstantially in the forwm of a square, which is a gquarter section
ibcing a legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.

K (5) That the entire non-standard oil proration unit requostod
ﬁby the applicant may reasonably be presumed to be productive of oil

‘Order No. R=4013 i
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" CASE No. 4364
f}Ordor Ko. R-=4013

g
! from the Jenkins-Cisco Pool and can be efficiently and sconomicall
drained and developed hy the ubovc-dn-cribod Well No. 1-Y,

(6) That approval of the l20-acre non-standard oil proration
‘unit as requested by the applicant will afford the applicant the -

lopportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the oil in

! the Jenkins-Cisco Pool, will prevent the economic loss caused by
the adrilling of unnecessary wells, will avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
and will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights,
provided any owner of a mineral interest in the SW/4 S%W/4 of said
Section 24 is allowed a reascnable time in which to bring a case
before the Commission for the cowpulsory pooling of all mineral

| interests in the SM/4 of said Bection 24.

é AL 18 THERRFORE ORDERED *

; (1) That a 120-acre non-standard oi) proration unit in the -
i Jenkins-Cisco Pool comprising the N/2 57/4 and SR/4 SW/4 of Sec-
iition 24, Township 9 South, Range 34 Bast, NMPM, Lea County, New"

‘i Mexico, is hereby established and dedicated to the Roy E. Kinacy.
iJr., M. Mounsey Well No., 1-Y located in the SE/4 SW/4 of said

| Section 24,

lto the right of any owner of a minerzl interest in the BW/4 BW/4i
iof 8318 Section 24 to brima A case baloras the Commiesion for the
| compulsory pooling of all mineral interests in the SW/4 of said

ii8ection 24, providsd =aid compulsory pooling case is brought by

Narxch 1, 1971.

{

E

|

i | . ; | |

| PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the above shall be without pr judicc
b

|

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexicc, on the dav and vear hereinabove
designated.

B OF
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KELLAHIN AND FGX

TATTORNEYS AT LAW

S4'2 EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET
POST OFFICE 80X 1760

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

B R L

JASON W. KELLAHIN
ROBERT E. FOX

Lot

June 25, 1970

Mr. A. L. Povter

P. ‘0. Box 2088
Santa Pe, New Mexico 87551
Re: 0CC case No. 1364
Standard Proration Unit,
~Dear Mr. Portep:.

In'cbﬁnéétion with the above case, iat:
on-June 10, fr

apaliisase covered the acreage sougiy
application for a non-standard unit.

Appeal that has been filed wit]

Managemedt,‘by Mr
Mr. Kimsey in that matter.

of law on September 30, 1969,

Yours very truly,

d% W Y/

Jason W, Kellahin

Jwk;Jh
Encl. as stated.
¢¢: Mr, R, E. Kimsey, Jpr.

Mr, ¢. H. Hunker, Jr.
Mr. Carl Traywick

X
w .f. o
o -¢ ~N
=: o I
?. b
i w ¢
o8 ¢
TcLerHONE 982-4315
% AREA CODE 505
. -
- o

011 Conservation Commission of New Mexico
Application of Roy E. Kimsey, Jr. fop a Non-

> the time of the hearing
] an;appealffrém’the”rulinggbrfthe Bureau of Land
Managemebt'tﬁrmiﬁating‘U. S. ansegNM”DSblh9;A;was pénding.

' 1t to be excluded in the

1 submit) for. your information, 8 copy of the Withdrawa] of

the Director, Buprean of Land
» George 4. Hunker, Jr

s Who represented

The,wifhd?awal of the appeal will, in my opinion, make final
" the decision that the subject lease hag expired by operation

s A tmasns .
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6 Jun 28 An b 22

,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,, - BHPORE THE DIRECPOR-— o
BUREAU OF LAND MANAGLMEKRT
UEPARIMENT OF THE INTERIGR

WASHINGION, D. C.

(M 050149-A (142 Amerada i'etroleunm
Corporation, Lessee,

¥oy E. Kimsey, Jrx.,
Assliynee.)

WITHDRAWAL OF APPLAL

Reference is made to Uecision dated June 1, 1970, maae

by the Chief, Bureau of Mineral Appeals, Office of Appeals and

rt

t*l

licarings, on behalf of the Lirector, Zureau of Land aanagement,

washington, 0. C., wiierein the .wecision of tne New fiexico L.and

6ffice doclaring that 5M 050149-A had expireo by operation of

law on Scptember 349, 1309, was affirmec

While not conceding merit in said decision, the Appellant,
Roy k. Kimsey, Jr., by his Attorney, hereby withdraws nis appaal
and suricnders ana relinguishes hlB rxaht to appaul said decision
of June ll,>L970 to the Secretary of the Interior. Appellant
recuests that the Conrrunitization agreerent of September 15, 1%69
previously approved on behalf of the Secretary likewise ke con—.
sldered a nullity and void, there having been no United States
lease available for comnunitization after Septerber 30, 1969;
that said teruination of communitization be deemecd to be effec-
tive as of end-of-uay SBeptemberx 30, 1969; and that the United
States claim to a one-fourth part of the proceeds from the pro-
duction of the Ximsey l-¥Y l. rlounsey well be witharawn, and that

equitanle relief be granted to Appellant in accordance with




paragraph 10 of said Conzunitization Agreement as is appropfiate

under the circumstances so as to prevent Appellant from suffer-

) ing a forfeiture. i
: George l. Hunkex, Jxr.
P. O. Box 2086
2 Roawell, New Mexico 88201
: Attorney for Appellant,
X Roy E. himsey, Jr.
4
'
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Attention: Mr. George Hatch i
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0il and Gas Leases: Extensions 3127 ;
For an oil hnd gas lease to quélify for an extension of 2 years, as :
. .provided by 43 CFR 312?‘2,fthére'mu;t'be sctual drilling operations -
being condicted on, or for the benefit of, the lease on the lagt
" ".day of the primary term of the lease,
The term "actualydriiling 6peratﬁ9ﬁs" as used in section 4(d) of the -
Mineral Laasing Act Ravision of 1960 means the actual boring of a .
well with drilling equipment, and does net include reworking operations, T
Reworking operafioﬁs“in an earlier abandoned well, which do not lead . N
H to deepening of the original hole, cannot be considered to be 0l { ;
B “actual drilling operations' within the meaning of the term as used S
: in section 4(d) of the Mineral Leasing Act Revision of 1960, - ;o
| RorE. Kimsey, Jr., Mt 050149-A - June 11, 1970
A L o o
:
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0
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In Reply Refex toi
142
; NM 050149-A
_ UNITED STATES

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR .

Bureau of Land Management -

Washington, D.C. 20240 .

- CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECBIPT REQUESTED

_ ‘ DECISION ,
Amerada Petroleum Corporation, 3 '
L :I.essee
. S . - s A oil and Gas
' Roy E. Kimsey, JT«» ’ '
Assigunee :

Decisi'on Affirmed

i Roy E. Kimsey, JEs has appéai'éd from 2 decision of our New Mexico land

R A
‘

(YA
K]
5

‘sffice dated October 22, 1969; which declared that noncompetitive oil

and gas lease NM 050149-A had expired by operation of law September 30, 1582,
at the conclusion of the-primary. term of the lease, -and that reentry:

‘operations being conducted on the fé’r‘ﬁii»hé"l“‘déi:éf of the lease could ot

be considered as actual drilling operations wliich would qualify the lease

- for a 2-year,_,exr.ension pursuant to 43 CFR 3127.2. Kimsey's interest

in pfosecut{ng this appeal comwes from an unapproved assignment &F
record title, executed September 10, 1969, and submitted to the land

“erfice on November 21, 1969.

The appellant contends essentially that the operations be_ihg‘cdnducted
on September 30, 1969, on lands i{n Swk section 24, T. 9 S., R. 34 Eoy
communitized with the lands in lease MM 050149-A, werxe of a character to
entitle the lease ‘to a 2-year extension under the provisions of 43 CFR
3127.2, and that, in the alternative, the primary term of the lease

NM 050149-A chould be extended beyond September 30, 1969, for 2 pexriod
of time equal to the number of months that compe,‘nsatbiyigéjﬁicy payments
were made for the benefit .of ‘this lease, citing 43 CFR 3'_1_20.3-’2. The ~
appellant also suggests that elimination of lease WM 050149-A fg:om’ the
communitization agreement should entitle the lease to a 2-year extensions

The appellant requested a hearing to develop issues of fact.

The record shows that lease ™ 050149 issued October 1, 1959, for 5 years,
and that partial assignment of the SwkSwk section 24, T. 9 Sep Re 34 E.,
N.M.P.M,, was approved as lease MM 050149-A, offective September 1,-1964.
By a later assignment, Amerada Petroleum Coxporation became thé record

‘title owner, and subsequently obtained a 5-year extensiofi of thé, lease

to September 30, 1969, puxrsuant to 43 CFR 192.120 (now 43 CFR 3127.1).
Compensatory royalty was paid on behalf of lease NM 050149-A from

May 1, 1966, until February 28, 1967. On September 15, 1969, the -lease
was committed to Commnitization Agreement sW-533, which embraces the
swk section 26, T. 9 Se» R, 34 E., 160 acres. - -

PO
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The operator of the communitized acreage commenced reuorklng an old well,
Kimey #1 N, Mounsey ‘at 660" FSL 1980! FWL, section 215 T. 9 S., R. 34 Bo.
on September 26, 1969. ‘The reworking operations attempted only to drill -
out cement plugs in the well from an earlier drilling venture, and were . Lo
i terminated October 7, 1969, without reaching thé bottom of the original : i
P hole, and without mak ing any new hole in a diligent search for oil or gas. ’
; Subsequently, ‘the operator located the Kimsey 1-Y N, Mounsey well, and
§ spudded it November 9, 1969, at 2,130' FWL, 660' FSL in section 24
‘ i : ~ Ts9S., Re 34 E, Thic wall was completed as an oil well to which the
i
t

PR RN

New Mexico 01l Conleertlon Commission has allocated a production . !
allowable of 121 BOPD. . .

.

o

The essentfal qnestion presented here is: do reworking operations in an
. old well constitute "actual drilling operations" as contemplated by the
S - Mineral Leasing Act Revision of 1960, 30 U.S.C. § 226- =1(d)’ (1964), ) o
. . especially if such reworkxng operations are abandoued without digging : e
any new hole. : R

The Solicitor dxscussed the amendatory langauage of Sectlon 4(d) of the ) I
Mineral Leasing Act ReV1810n of 1960, supra, in his Memorandum M-36657, .. ) S
0il and Gas Lease Extensions, July.17, 1963, and concluded that "an L i
‘essential characteristic: of éctual drilllng Operatxans is that they be g
‘-conducted in such a manner as to be an effort (not" necessarxly the best S
effort, but a sincere effort) which a man seriously looking for oil or
gas would be expected to make in-that.particular area, given existing Lo
knowledge of geologic and other factors normally considered when drilling - R,
for oil or gas. Drilling operations lacklng this characteristic cannot : R
be deemed actual drilling operations.'

e e ne R sers

,

b g gt

! ) gSubsequently, in ‘Michigan 0il:Compan , 71 I.D. 263 (1964), the Department
i - - held that the term’"actual drilling” ‘operations” as used in Section 4(d) :
of the Mineral Leasing Act Revision of 1960, supra, means the actual . Lo
boring of a well with drilling equipment. We construe this to mean the
" actval digging of a new hole or deepening an existing hole with drill
. tools. See also Thelma M. Holbrook et al., 75 I.D. 329 (1968).

ek ah

At no time prior to the termlnatlon of lease WM: 050149-A did the operations
under Conmmnitlzat1on Agreement SW-533 include dlgging of a hole with

drill tools, The drillxng operations were limited to drilling out

cement plugs in the original hole and attempting to whipstock past
obstructions down hole. Failure to overcome the impediments necessitated
abandonment of the redrilling operations being conducted at the expiration_
of the primary term of lease NM 050149-A, September 30, 1969, on

October 7, 1969, and replugging the old hole. .

ey mne e dee e
f} .
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We cannot accept the argzrﬁnto'of the appellant tnat the acts by the

operator under the Communitization Agreement satisfied the’ statutory
requirements for "actual drilling operations." The lease WM 050149-A
must be considered to have terminated by operation of law at the end
of 1its primary term on September 30, 1969, The terminated lease
cannot derive any benefits from the subsequent completion of an oil
well from new drilling operations, spudded November 9, 1969, on land
within the area included in Cotmunitization Agreement SW-533,

The contention by the appellant that the primary. term of laeage NM 050149=A
would be extended for a period equal to the time compensatory royalty
was paid has no merit, The ‘amendment to the Fifth Pavagraph of Section :
17, Mineral Leasing Act of 1920 was amended by the act of July 29, 1954,-
68 Stat. 583, to provide that the primary term of a lease which is
affected by an agreement under which the United States receives
compensatory royalty remains in full force and effect for one year
following discoatinuance of - compensatory royalty payments. 30 U.S.C.A.

B 266-foctnote.

In the case of lease NM 050149-A compensatory. royalty payments were

 made from May 1; 1966, until February 28, 1967, at which time the primary

irnr\:vln'l no wr-\mmpn N ofitasse b ,\F o‘kcf 1"“""

term'of the lease still had 2 years and 7 months,to run,’ So,‘as ‘the

-

provided by statute, there was 1o occasi
extension. We cannot read into the statutory lan

" that the primary term of the lease is extended beyond :ﬁé normal prxmary
term of the lease solely for the reason that compensatory. royalty
payments were made durlng the llfe of thelleneoturatbof *he sta.ute“

because of payment of compensatory royalty only 'if the lease is under an
agreemenc to make such compensatory royalty payments at the terminal
date of the primdry lease term, and for one year following termination of

such compensatory royalty payments.

The appellant contends that elimination of lease NM 050149-A from the
Communitization Agreement SW- 533 entitles the lease to a 2-year extensionm,
pursuant to 43 CFR: -3127.5. There is nothing in the record to show that
the SWk section 24, T. 9 S., R. 34 E., had been eliminated from the
Commnitization Agreement during the life of‘'this lease, NM 050149-A,

so the argunment of the appellant is moot. Information from the~Geologxcal
Suzvey indicates that there has been no change in the -land description

in Communitization Agreement SW-533, and that it stillurncludes the entire

SWk section 24, T. 9 S., R. 34 E.

-




R The'aﬁpéliiﬁflféquesféd é'ﬁéaf1hg”t6 inquire into matters of fact in
g issue, but hie hias not shown what material facts already of record are

S in dispute. The issue is the application of the statutory provision

Co to the known facts of record, The appellant has not been limited in
; . 'the-prgsentgtion of his case, A hearing does not appear necessary to
: L reach a decision on the facts presented by the record in this case,
BRI , , T .
v R * The decision appealed from is affirmed, C -3
iﬂ,} ' Rey B. Rimleyji#!oj'hdi‘tha:riéh:'of appeal te the Beeretary of the Interier ~ . . 5
P ~ in accerdance with ;he;regulations.iﬁ 43 CFR Part 1849;5‘8gg~enc1Qséa; . D
R Form WO 1844<1 and Circular 2137. If an appeal is taken, it must be filed: ;o
iz C with the Director,. Bureau of Land Management, Washington, D.C. 20240, T
[ The filing fee will be:$S. In taking an appeal there must be strict - T .
- i compliance with the regulations. The appellant must show wherein the L i
. b : -decision appealed from is in error. L B R
| - Feancer Q. felth. -
:f . ~ ‘Chief, Branch of Mineral Appeals 'f .
R 1 I ) CER N Office of Appeals and Hearings _ ; SR
: ; : : : : T B o -
: , : _Enclosures 2 ° . e o ‘ i S S . O
T 0L pasiBumioN : o
R o ' George H. Hunker, Jr., Attorney for Appellant (Certified Mail) - ‘ )
B TR I - Roy E. Kimsey, Jr. R . o T , -
S T & IR 300 (6) - : . . T
‘ By -GS, Cons Div (3) ) ' .- - S )
e i F Gower Federal Service : A
oAy B - Appeals List No, 1 L : :
- ;- g 13 s;
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N ! : :
> VoL
‘ f i
2 e ¥
; -4~ o
A - :I_\
' G B , o




Docket No.rl4—70

DOCKET : - EXAMiNER-HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 10f‘1970

o SA.M. — OIL CCNSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE -ROOM ;
~ i _STATE TAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The follOW1ng cases will be heard before Daniel §. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examiner: :

, CASE 4363: Application of Jack L. McClellan for unorthodox gas well
*,15 ~___ location, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
S . above-styled cause, seeks’ approval of “an unorthodox gas well
location for his Atlantlc Federal Well No. 1 located 2130
feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of
L iy Section 24, Townshlp & South Range 37 East, Bluitt-San Andres
Lt . AssoC1ated Pool Roosevelt cOunoy, New Mexico. The S/2 of

SO SRR S o sa1d Section 24 to be dedicated to said well.

\:i CASE 4364: Appllcatlon of Roy E. Kimsey, Jr., for a non-standard oil

\\ . proration unit, Lea County, New Mexlco. Applicant, in the

\ \\ above -styled cause, seeks the approval of a 120<acre non-

- : tandard ‘oil proratlon unit comprising ‘the N/2 SW/4 and SE/4
SW/4 of Section 24, Townshlp 9 South, Range 34 East, Jenkins-
‘ClSCO Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to his

Mounsey Well No. 1-Y locatéd in Unit N of said Section 24,

&;
o
.

4

s . CASE 4365: Appllcatlon of Benson-Montln-Greer Dr1111ng Corporatlon for
TP amendment of speC1a1 pool rules, RlO Arriba County, New Mexico.
,ff“w . Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the amendment of
LN LT Rule 1 of the Special Rules and Regulations governing the

E AR East and West Puerto Chiquito-Mancos 0il Pools to provide that
B ' wells completed or recompleted in the Mancos formation within
SRR one mile of said pools shall be spaced, drilled, operated,
?;}*,J - and produced in accordance with the Special Rules and Regula-

L _ .

tions governing said pools.

L o CASE 4366: Applicaticn of Mobil 0il Corporation fcr down-hole commingling,
' ‘ ‘ Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to commingle production from the Vacuum-
Wolfcamp and Vacuum~Upper Pennsylvanian Pools in the well-bore
of its Bridges State Well ,No. 109, a triple completion, located
in Unit N of Section 24, Town ship 17 South, Range 34 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

CASE 4367: Application of Mobil 0il. Corporatioin £or o waterflood expansion,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to expand its Bridges State Waterflcod Project,
Vacuum Pool, by the drilling of an additional water injection
well at an unorthodox location 100 feet from tha Scuth line
and 1980 feet from the West line of Section 26, Tewnship 17
South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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,, (@S | Umted States Department of the

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY:

e it 3CF
Drawer 1857 . (fZ:a,¢,4[K 7

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

*10 May 15

May 14, 1970

b
’%
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New Mexico 011 Conservation Commission
P 0. Box 20838 .
Santa Fe. New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. George Hatch

Gentlemen:

We wish to revise the last garagragh of our letter of May 1, 1970,
concernlng Roy E. Kimsey, Jr.'s application for admlnlstratlve approval
of-a non-standard ploratlon un1t in the Jenkins-Cisco oil pool tc read

as follows:

"Although it_is stili our 0p1n100 that your approval of the non-
B . standard proratlon Unit Wiil result in the Federal acreage being drained,
- wé do not plan to.offer testimony before the New iifexico 0il.Conservation
' "Commission at any hearlng that may be held in connection with this

matter."

Sincerely yours,

-Cé?izaaﬁ7cépﬁﬁz;;;;ee%£:

CARL C, ”RAYWICK
Acting 0il and Gas Supervisor

i . DOCKETY M;i.iLED

L Da‘le._.@..—-—-.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
;f/ (~ P. O. BOX 2088 ;
’LLQ ANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
o
A v e
April 24, 1970

C?//lnbl l*(% 06!

Mr. Roy E. Kimsey, Jr.
522°Bldg. of the Southwest
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Administrative approval for a
non-standard proration unit com-
prising the N/2 SW/4 and SB/4 SW/4é
of Section 24, Township 9 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New
Mexico

Rule 3 of the Special Rules and Regulations for the
Jenkins-Cisco Pool requires that all operators, direct
and diagonal, Offiéttxng the proposed non-standard unit
"be notified cf-the application by registered or certified
mail, and that the application state that such notice has
been furnished. The Commission, therefore, needaisuch a
statement from you and a plat showing the ownership of
the leases directly and diagonally offsetting your
proposed unit.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

GMH/esr

”
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j 6€82-1422 : .
ROY E. KIMSEY, JR. -
1s
gIL OPERATOR ¢
" '522 BLDG. OF THE SQUTHWEST o

MIDLAND, TEXAS 7971

i e e s
(A i S U

April 22, 1970 - \ ———
Fee
New Mexico ‘0il Conserviation Commission . e b
P. 0. Box 2088 1 ted ] & o
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 I S U

“"Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. . ’ ‘ ‘ ?

Re: Kimsey #1-Y N. ﬁ&ﬁﬁsﬁy.
Jenkins Cisco Field

WS PNy o P dtyey bs
uca buuuuy, WU calGalLuu

Gentlemen:

On January 5,71970, I ‘began producing oil from the’
above captioned lease which is located in the SE/4
SW/4 of Section 24, T-9-S, R-34-E.
Liwanld-1iKe to ask that this well he placed on

120 acre proration unit instead of the prevailing
160 acre proration unit. and that said unit shall
encompass the N/2 SW/4 and SE/4 SW/4 of said section.

i'
]
3

o Tawanld

Please notify me if you need any further information.

Yours very truly, ;

‘: 4 .
. Kimsey /g;.

i REK: sf

cc: Mobil 0il Corporation
Attention: Mr, J. D. Ferguson
P, 0. Box 900 .
Dallas, Texas 75221
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i Ne. 9317C. Reproduced by Bradford Publishing wu., 1824-46 Stout St., Denver, Colo.
S ~f . Fom3i2o-ii ONITEL STATES . [ Serisl Number
' (December 2%08)  DEPARTMENY OF THE INTERIOR Wm s~
BURE/ UG OF =~ | .IANAGEMENT T0 BE FIL_ED IN 67 LAND OFFICE
N o . Eff D L
ASSIGNM.ENT AFEECTING RECORD TiTLE ffective Date of Base Lease
. 4 i > g *
TGO OIL AND GAS L EASE v Serie T N
..tersigned, as owner of record title of the above-designated oil and gas leage, hereby transfers and assigns to
° ) ‘ .
e Roy E. Kimsey, Jr. L
: srect 522 Building of the Southwest S
! ity . N H
j State Midland, Texas ]
' Zip Coae 79701 ) -
o . ‘ °
ihe record title interest in and to such lease as specified below. A ,
1. Describe the lands affected by this assignment (by legal subdivision, if surveyed) i
. i
Lea County, New Mexico !
A , Township 9 South, Range 3% East, N.M.P.M." }
Section 2k4: SW/h Sw/h _ gl
Containing 4O acres, more or less -, :

2:  What interest was held by the assignor in gbove-déscribé'd lands ptior to this assignment?

100%
S 3. What interest is being conveyed to assignee? . o . A
4a. .What overriding royalty or production payments is the assignor reservmg herem? (See Item 4 of lbe structions; :

" specify percentage)

None I

b. What ovéniding royalties or production payments if aay, were previously reserved? (percentage only) 5%

N - <

which, when added to overriding royaltles or payments out of production previously created and to the royalty payable
to the United States, aggregate in excess of 17% percent shall be suspended when the average productxon of oil per
weil per ‘day averaged on the nonthly basis” s 15 bartels or less.

E SR J e It is agreed that the oblxgatxon to pay any overriding royalties or payments ouf of production of oil created herein,

<ot ‘ ‘ APPROVED ).
IT IS HEREBY CERTXFIED “That the statements made herem are true, complete and correct to the best of my xnowl ]

edge and belief and are made in good faith.

‘Executed this LOthday of Septein‘ber/l 1959 AMBRADA HESS cofiiooﬁATmN"

(Assignor s amss e

ice President MET
—P. 0. Box 201+o, Tulsa, Oklahoma 71+10¢ A o

i - Title 18 U.S.C . Sectior. .001, makes it a crime for any person knowmgly ‘and wxllt‘ully to make to any depart'nent or agency of the
i . . United States a‘y false, fictitious, or fraudulent stulements or represeantations as to any metter within its jurisdiction.

] : . THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Assignm=-- . ‘oved as to the lands described below: TR e

Assignment approved effeciive - T e e T

e

Date approved - By

R TE R

(Authorized Office:r)

*Lease extenacs under 43 C¥R 3128.5 to and including
: {date)

(Title)

NOTE: This form may be mprodured provided that the copies are exacl reproductions on one sheet of both sides of this ollaa '
form in accordance wit! the pro: isions of 43 CFR 3128 2 .




IN REPLY REFER TO!

| DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR ‘... oil and Gas ‘
BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT . ORI o |

- DIVISION OF LANDS & MINERALS - ° R
PROGRAN MANAGEMENT & LAND on'xcn e RECEIVED ‘
- R I , ’ Santa Fo, Maw Q Lot
SR N R anta Fe, New Mexico . §75 OCT 231968 |

]‘_f" "\{ ’ . . : '~f,.., ) . - - ;f:;-‘;fv»

SEoipt Requosted QT2 2 1960 LAW OFFICES OF J R
‘ N HUNKER R
. DECISYON . GEORGE H.

P 5 BRI meif
) § ¢ - . . 2merada Petroleum Corporation : : R

R LS
St g " P. 0. BOX 2040 :
 Tulsa, Oklahoma 74102 : 0il ard ‘_5“_

a7 lease gg_gired by Operation of Law

oil and gas lease MM 050149-A. dated October 1, 1959, was seg-
.}.cgai_ecl by partial assigament out of lease NM 050149 affodbive
“Septembexr 1, 1964. Tho lecase was extended for a poriod of 5 SRR
vears ending Septenber 30, 1969, pussucat to 43 CFR 3127.1, and - il
it is held of :ecord by Amarada Potroleum Corporation. R R

UNITED STATES ; RR X4 050149-A ‘;3 ;

e g - A

ol W
*;JQ
[0F P63
g
r(x
,’;ﬁ(

i : IR '\'v .
O S IS S

DAL

e ThOL '!ea @ ja: oom' ized. with !.20 acres of feée land to fom a
180-acre well spacing unit for the Pennsylvanian embracing the
s .,‘Q aew.-- 24‘ T. ] S.. Re 34 E-; NMPM, Lea COuntY, NGW &.e-\ico. '
Coxzmunitization Agrecement S17-533. Re-entry operations of aban- . - - |

i JGoned fee woll No. 1 N. Moursoy ‘in the SENSUY Sec. 24 were NG

e T ‘ cormmenced on Scptember 27 to rework the well and restore pro-
: ’ Guction from the Bough “C" 9.770 foet to 9.776 feet, of

o SR S Peansylvanian age.

SEERE T . On the oxpiration date of the lease, the operator had clecaned
= I ' out to the stub of the 4%k-inch production casing at 8,066 feet
S . ut had beea unable to eater it and had drilled outside the
e - 4%-inch casing to 8,150 fecet. ‘Tho operator then commenced
F i <leaning out the hole with an li-inch bit to run 8 5/8-inch .
&= i casing to connect with the stub of the 8 5/8-inch casing in the L
P hiole at 1,602 fect. At midnight September 30, the operator was iy
b i cleaning out at 1,415 foot.

. Tha operations arae not considered actual drilling operations .
{ pursuant to 43 CFR 3127.2 which would qualify leasa NM 050149-a
i for a two-ycar extension. Accordingly. lcasa NM 050149-A is

! co').sic.erecl to havO uasp.xrem W U :L‘..s OWiL . taxms on septe:mher 30,

: 1S u9... AR o -

P OOV U




oy Gt A
Gita PP B LR R

. o -
o o

o cc: Mr. George He. Hunkerx, Jx.

NM 050149-A |
0il and Gas
4.10a

This dec:.sion becomes final 30 days from its receipt in ‘the
adbsence of an appeal. Amerada Patroleum Corporation is allowed
- the right of appeal to the Director, Bureau of Land Managecment
in accordance with the regulations in 43 CFR 1842. See en-
_clesed Form 1842-~1 and Circular 2137. If an appeal is taken,
it must be filed in this oifice accompanicd-
fee. There must be strict compliance with the xcgulationa and
'~ the appellant will have the burden of proving by presenting
positive and substantial evidence wherein this decision is in .

’ error.

Refund of advance rental payment in the amount o! $20.00 will
ba authorized when this dac.tsion becomes final.

R P
T, i 4
rE
o 1t
L
. P - - !
«‘ . . .
SIS . ¢
LT - . - b ' i
. ’ : 3
L e b
. 3
Ve
A

Fred E. Padilla, chief
Branch ot 011 and Gas .-

Eaclosures: _
Circulaxr 2137
roxrm 1342-1

cc: OSG Supv., Roswell(2) (9S-34E)

P. 0. Box 2086
»Roswen. New zf.exico 88201

v e
h iy




GBOLOGICAL SURVEY

Drawvar. 1857

RS-

noeweu, New Mexico éézm

t'Monxx Uix ‘Gorpor ia.“44u51~f
P. 0. Box 900 Lo

Atcentions ‘Mr. . ¥, $ierk, Manager - f{ o
Crude 011 Accounting Depattment

Informution avnilable this office 1ndicates that: Mbbil is the -
purchaser of" ‘the oil produced from Roy E. Kimsey, Jr.'s, well No.~
1=Y Mounsey in the SEXSWY sec. 24, T. 9 S., R. 34 K., a Bough "(¥'~'
‘01l well which was completed on or about January 20, 1970, for 141 .
bartels of oil per day. . The 160=acre spacing unit dedicated to auch
‘well is the SWY scc. 24 ‘and ‘18 comptiacd ‘of 120 acrea of fea land
" (WhSW% and SEXSWY seey” '24) and 40 acres (SWESWE amec.. 24) of Pederal::
. land, The spacing unit: 18 covered by communitization ‘agreemant .
", 8W-533, -hovever, since the approval of the agrecment, Federal- leaaa
 New Mcxico 050149-A covering the SWisWk sec, 24 was determinad to- =~
f-have expired on Septcember 30, 1969, subject to appeal. Attached: 19
.,& copy of the Bilt decision terminating tha iease: -An appeal. has been:
‘Tfiled by Roy B, Kimsey, Jr., which 18 under consideration at this

- time. The lessec and working 1nterast owner of the Federal lease.

" was Amerada Hess Corporation ai the time the leaae wus held to have
“expired, however, on asgignment of the lease to Roy E. Kimsey, Jx.,".
was filed with BLM on November 21, 1969, Action on such asaignmenc‘
has been deferred by the BIM until the appeel 1is reeolved. b3

As the status'of the Federal lease is indeterminate at this time, ic
cannot be connidcxcd ‘as a lease in good standing, Accordingly,’ 1t
.- is requested that dobil, as the oil purchaser, place the revenue ;
.- attributable to the Federal tract (one-fourth share) from the sales
" of 01l from such well in a suspense account effective as of the date
of first sales from the well,™ If the appeal is decided in favor of '
“Kimsey, we will advisc Mobil at that time to release the proceeds &Q%&

“in the suspensc account to Kimsey, If the BLM decision terminatin
-' the Federal lcase as of September 30, 1969, is upheld on appeal,

. guch lease explration will effectively remove lease New Mexico

* 050149~A from the. terms of the communitization agreement as of scch
date. In that evenbt, it will be necessary that Mobil continue to.
:hold in escrow the revenue attributable to the Federal tract until suchf*
acreage is again leosed and Bubsequently committed to the exiating

‘communitization agrecment, T ™ -
T BEFCY%EﬁXPJ*“drﬁQJu??z
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‘abpo 202 r\.uumsaubes. WU re.lu sc"your coopera--
»tion 1n plncing the revenue ftom the oil sales attributable to the .

' Federal tract in a suspense account effective as of the date o£ :
first aalcs from the well,

T PR SIS A S
1

o
e
-

Lseu ‘Tegar th )
ccount to which the procecds attributable to the Fedeta!
be credited. e

14,
. AC
Bus

Sincerely yours, S

l‘/dz/ﬁm
' CARi, C, “m\wtlc“ ‘ :
“Acting 011 anJ Gas Suparviaor

MBI st ne
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A - ( R . _ e S - T . @ "IN REPLY REFER TO B
o | RECEIVZD i
N UNITED STATES = - R i RRRIUIRIAT T S
. ) . . »
| oty 5 i : DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR .-;,‘.,ia.
- . ST o .
L e NG e T .GEOLOGICAL SURVEY
) S VI S P, 0. Box 1157 . -~ - | e T -
. . . b . -. .I- .Al . obb -eu “-‘. ﬂﬂ, ’. . . L L I . !:
gy el Bebbe, e Naxteo 03260 L hioUR, 10:00 A, |
S ot N R TR | .:‘.'\' Y M Al I :'.' ) .
- . - :.‘: . . ot a .-I ) _:" . OctObs.f 1. 196} N
- [ B S _ ;
B : Sy -;'_:‘ i i ’
'1‘0:'; ch onal O:.l wxd Gas Suoervisor, I‘.o*uell, N"w Herico -
UL S . e SR SO ) St
From: Distr*c.. Enoznuer, Hoab.., Tiew lexico | | .. - T
Suchct '“F.::tcns:.o.\ of lcaseo by dr"j.lmﬂ ope*a...:.ons, .,er:t:e:::ber 30. . ) v
ettt 1909 ' - ' S
= - A There uere no leases in the Hobbs Dictrict due to expire on Se-)tcaber " ]
SR - 30, 1;09, on which c¢rilling onr\'a..ions vere in prozress In.adc- RIS 5 P
[A S , : -~ itioa, no drilling operatfons werc being conducted on c&u.unxt:..,ed BT
E . tracts or on nonproddcing units vith leases due to c::-pia.e on such SN
2 date. .. . . \‘
Our me"zo"anc-"n of Aususe 1 advised that dr Iin,, o;jcra:;'.'oﬁs were , ;
- timelylc nced c_m lease llew .Ic:uco 04@93 5=-A, uuich has an expir- S T
3 o L~ ‘ation ¢a ::‘ .nuly' 31,3989 Joan K. Trigg well Ho. 1 Covernment, il
e T " : in the W;SEY sec. 31, T. 19 S.,"R. 3% E., ;I.‘[.P M, vas cnllin"
E’_\*’ SR S with cable tools at a dc-)tu of 532 feet in a 124" hole on ‘Sestomber - b
e 30, 1969. 13-3/3" casing has béea muc.ded in,at-a depth of 439 feot. e
: : . The well spudced on July 25, 1959, and is a 3 ,600 foot Yates-Seven T
o T ! .+ Rivers test. A rccozmendation will be fus nis .1ed later as to vhether I
A o the drilling operations ghould qualify the Ieas'ﬁ for e\tcuslon ; i o
- pursuant to 43 Cu\ 3127 2. . s T o |
) ’ - o e o c - : . 5 . . i
geonmammEazeRl L S
‘ I . ' T . “Arthur R, Broum :
i | ' »
cc: : - _ . e |
; BLM-Canta Fe/ S ‘ R . o R
f ’ ~ BOTE: Sce attached supplencntal report concerninw - o ;
‘ " reeatry operations of an abaadoned well on I - o
fee land cmunitized with 40 acres of - T e
Federal ;aa:} ia lcase New Mexico OSOLQQ-A
' ‘o ' (oriiG. $GO) I7HM A, AMDIRSON -
. IUT— *******
£
g BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTIR K. ANDERSON .
: egio Gas Su ‘ . .
§ CIL CON@FPVATIG;‘ _ ‘ R ional 0il and upervi;or_ = . .
Lo . ! s
i . nS.Q EXHIsIY NO . % i ) , .
{ ~ R N A ' . PN - . N . . ) ‘.
L | case noLz Y | S - -
: i S - — . v . . -~ S el G ememe e e e e g e .
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7 Lease Mew Mexico 050'49-A with nn _expiration date of Scptenber 30,

1969, is cowzaunitizcd vwith 120 acres of fae lend to form a 160—ac1c
wall spacing wnit for tha Ppﬁnsylvnnian enbrneing the iM% sec, 24,
T. 9 S., R. 34 E., lea Couwty, Rew Mexico, Con, Arx.-SN-SBB.

-Reentry operations of abotdoned. fee well No. 1 Y. Mounsey in the

S“%SWg sec. 24 wore cormenced on September 27 to reuwork the well
aad restore production from the Bough "C" 9,770 to 9, 77o feet, of

Pcnnsylvaniun ‘ane.,

On the. expirntion date of the lease, the oncrator had clennod ‘out’ ' to
the stub of thz 4%-inch production casing at §, 066 feet but had been
unable to ‘enter Lt and had drilicd outside the 4Y=~inch casing to
8,150 feet, 1The operator then éormenced cleaninz out the hole with -
an ll-inch bit to run 8 5/f<inch casinv to coanect with the stub

of the 8 5/8~inch casing in the hole at 1,602 feet, At amidnight
September ‘30, the operator was ¢leaning out at 1,415 feet, - Th~
‘operations are not considered actual drillinﬂ operations. pursuant to.

43 CFR 3127.2 which would qualify lease New Mexico 050149-A for a
two-year excaneion. T -

.

Ve conaide:":ha: lease New Mex rico. 05014o -A" ¢xpired of its ‘ovn terma
on September 30, 1969. As it is {n the kaom geologle structure
of a producing oil iield the land Ls subje.: to leasinn at compc:—

icive bidding.:
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.522 Building of the Southwest

OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BOX 2088
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87501

May 11, 1970

Mr. Roy B. Kimsey, Jr.

Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Application for a non—standatd
oil proration unit comprieing the
N/2 8W/4 and SE/4 8W/4 of Section
24, Township 9 South, Range 34 -
Bast, Jenkins-Cisco Pool, Lea
COunty, New Mexico

‘Dear Mr. Kimsey:

At ybur request the abcs-described matter will be
sct for hearing on June 10, 1970.

Very truly yours,

GEORGE M. HATCH
Attorney

GMH/esxr

cc: Mr. Carl C. Traywick
Acting 0il and Gas Supervisor
United States Department of the Interior
Geological survey
Drawer 1857
Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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6B82-1422
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,,,,,,,,,,,,, ROY E. KIMSEY, JR-
o OIL OPERATER T o
S22 BLDG. OF THE SOUTHWEST

MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

May 8, 1970 . -

T 1 M 05

0il Conservation Commission
State of Néw Mexico

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, Vew Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porier, Jr.
Secretary-Director

. Y
ne:

10i—= staddard;p‘oratlon uanit
comprising the V/z SW/4 and
SE/4 SW/4 of: Section 24,
Township 9 South, Ranne 34
East, Jenklns—Clsco Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Pursuant to your letter of May 4 1970 wherein you
inform me that the U.S.G.S. ‘has entered a protest
against the approval of the ahove ‘captioned non-
standard unlt I hereby ask that this matter be set
for a hearing.

Yours very truly,

< .

RRoy E.} Kimsey, J,//\

REK:sf
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tive approval of Kimsey's request a0

K8

YA

Umted States Department of the Imemg

~Z
GEOLOGICAL SURVEY - _
Drawer 1857 Azl (Lm
Roswell; New Mexico 88201 C? ;’“r/
May 1, 1970

New Mexico 0il Conservatidn Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attentidn: Mr. George Hatch

“Gentlemen:

it Lebponse “to an inquiry made by this office, you advise that

Roy E.. Klmsev, Jr.,, has applied-to the Commission for adm1n1strat1ve
approval of a non-standard proratlon unit in th i co’
pool comprlsed of 120 ac¢res described. as the N%Sﬂk :
T. 9 Sz, R, 34 E., Lea County, New Mex:.co. Such” non-etandard prora-
tion unit is to be. dedicated to Kimsey's No, 1-Y N. Mounsey well
located in the SE%XSWY% of said sec. 24, - :

The rules and regulatlons of the Jenk1ns-Clsco 011 pool define a
standard proratlon unit as "contalnlng 160 acres, more or less,
substaniially it tie [orm of a square, which is a quarter section
being a legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Survey."
Accord1ngly, the standard proration unit for Klmsey s well is the
SW% sec. 24, The SW% sec. 24, which is comprised of the 120 acres
of fee land that Klmsey seeks as a non-standard unit and 40 acres of
Federal land, is communitized as to the oil and associated liquid
hydrocarbons producible from the ClSCO formation underlying such
lands,

As your approval of the non-standard proration unit sought by Kimsey
would result in the Federal acreage being drained without recourse -

te the Government, we hereby enter a protest ‘against the administra-
at we be afforded ample

time in which to prépare for any learing before the Commission that

might result from our protest,

Sincerely yours,

CARL C, TRAYWICK
Acting 0il and Gas Supervisor

SO




OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. ©. BOX 2088
'SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

May 4, 1970 e AHCS

" Mr. Roy E. Kims&y, Jx.
- 522 Building of the Southwest
Midland, Texas 79701

Res Adninistntivo approval for non-

. standard proration unit comprising. .
the N/2 SW/4 and S8E/4 SW/4 of
Section 24, Township 9 South, Range
34 East, Jsnkins-Cisco Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico

~ Dear Mr. Kimsey:

: As the Commission has received an objection, a
copy of ‘which is enclosed, to the formation of the above-
described non-standard unit, it cannot be approved adminis-
tratively. Please advise this office whether you wish the
matter set for hearing.

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Enclosure

cc: Mr. Carl C. Traywick
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682-1422

I am enclosing

1

l‘(’Y'IB.]IIDIE“EYZlJIt. .

OiL BPERATOR , =

522 BLOG. OF THE SoUTHWEST
MIDLAND. TEXAS 78751

April 28, 1970

T her 30 gy,

§®
~
R,
o
LN

0il Conservatlon Comm1531on
P. 0. Box 2088 L
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. George M. Hatéh

N

‘Re: Klmsey #T-Y h.‘Mounsey“

*Clsco ‘Fielq
nty, New Mexio

Jenk“
Lea Coun

Gentlemen:

In reference to your lette fpwiiprll 94, 1970,
copiés ot Tétters malled to the
offset operators of My well, and am enclos1ng a

land plat showing a}1 offset leases.

Yours very truly,

\ & i /'

- i .

Roy E. Kimsey, |Jf.

REK:st
Enc.
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N o e
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682-1422

ROY E. KIMSEY, JR.
T DIL OPERATOR '
533 BLDG. OF THE sOLTHWERT
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

April 28, 1970

P.°0. Box 591 .
Midland, Texas 79701

Amerada HeSS'CorpQration

Attention: Mr. G. F. Whitlow

Re: Kimsey #1-Y N. Mounsey
Jenkins Cisco Field
Legﬁ@gpﬁty,‘New:Mexido

Regulations for the Jehkingjcis¢o E901y?I_am heré5y
notifying you”bf=my.appltéﬁtiﬁh:tb“the 0il Conser-
vation Commission for a 120 ‘acre proration unit,

‘being the N/2 sW/4 and SE/4 SW/4 of Section 24,

T-9-S, R-34-E.

Yours very truly,

Roy E. KimSey; Jr.

REK:sf
Plat Enclosed

I R e e e PR
e v g




. 6B3-1422

- : A ROY E. KIMSEY, JR.

’ gil. OPERATOR o ! .

522 BLDO. OF THE BOUTHWEST V U —
MIDLAND, TEXAS 79701

April 28, 1970

(pae 26

Apache Corporation
1720 Wilco Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Re: Kimsey #1-Y N. Mounsey :

- Jenkins Cisco Field

Lea County, New Mexico §

Gentlemen: _ - : : |

. In aébedancé?Wifﬁfﬁﬁié73fdf“the'Specia}~Ru1es and i
Regulations for the Jgnkiﬁs>Ciscoqupl, I.am hereby Lo

notifying ‘you of my application to the 0il Conser-—
vation Commission for a 120 acre proration unit,
being the N/2 SW/4 and SE/4 SW/4 of Section z4,
T-9-S, R-34-El S

Yours very truly,

Roy E. Kimsey, Jr.

REK: sf :
Plat Enclosed
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8-10-70 BEFORE THE OXL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
7y OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTEK OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE O1L CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. __4364

‘e;aerudo_g--*ék?ﬁfif

APPLICATION OF ROY E. KI
FOR A MON-_STANDARD OTT,

LYWVAN T s as

UNIT, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. o A

P

" ORDER OF THE COMMISSIO!

% BY THE COMMISSION :

L. # ) L)

Th

i
“at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter .

SRR o NOW, on this________day of _ August = , 1970, the Commission, a
' R quorum belng present, hav1ng considered the te€stimony, the record,

T and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully adv15ed
B T : in the premises,
R g EINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant, Roy'E. Kimsey, Jr., is the owner and

_ , operator of a 120-acre lease or leases comprising the ¥/2 SW/4 and
!Ne' B SE/4 SW/4 of Section 24, Township 9 South, Range 34 Fast, NMPM,
Jenkins~Cisco Pool, Lea County, NewrMexico.

(3) That the applicant seeks approval of a l120-acre non-
standard oil proration unit comprising the zhove-described acreage

"!’v»( : [ ‘;x g ’/

to be dedicated to hisﬁyounsey Well No. 1-Y located in Un;tmN of

said Section 24.
! _ (4) That a standard oil proration unit in the subject pool
| would consist of a unit containing 160 acres, more or less,

substantially in the form of a square, which is a quarter section

being a legal subdivieion of the United States Public Land 3urveys.

L .

s cause came on for hearing at 9-a.m., on _ June 10 . lgﬂL,_i




it
i
!

{CASE No. 4364

i
i

(5) That the entire non-stancdard oil proration unit requested
ﬁby the applicant may reasonably be presumed to be productive of oill
ffrom the Jenkins-Cisco Pool and can be efficiently and econbmicallf
fdrained and‘devéloped by £he above-described Well No. i—Y.

; (6) ‘That approval of the 120-acre non-standard pil proration
L ' B : ' qunit as requésteé'b§~tﬁe~applicantVWill afford the applicant the
opportunity to produce his just and eguitable share of the oil in
éﬁekJenkins—Ciséo Pool, will prevent the economic loss caused byv

{the drilling of unnecessary wells, will avoid the augmentation of T e
lfrisk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
land will otherwise prevent waste and protect correlative rights,

provided any owner of a mineral interest in. the SW/4 SW/4 of said

Section 24 is allowed a reasénable time in which to bring a case

ks 1. g} 7 o 0 e M am o b bt

gbefcre the Commission for the compulsory pocling of all wineral

L
]
i3

finterests in the 8W/4 of said Section 24.

it IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :
f -

A — - (1) That a 120-acre non-standard -0il proration unit in the

EJeﬁkins—Cisco‘POol'ccﬁbfising the N/2 SwW/4 and SE/4 SW/4 of Sec-

!tion 24, Township 9 Séuth, Range 34 East, NMPM, Lea County, New

i o A ANt oA IR a4 1 B By gt s e s

AN

S IMexico, is hereby established and dedicated to the Roy E. Kimsey‘h
o o i voe SE[ SWYY o - \
L o M;Mounsey Well No. 1-Y located in Ymit~N Of said Sectiocn 24;

PROVIDED HOWEVER, that the above shall be without prejudice

%to the right of any owner of a mineral interest in the SW/4 SW/4

i
1

‘tof said Section 24 to bring a case before the Commission for the

i?compulsory pooling of all mineral interests in the S$¥/4 of said

fSection 24, provided said compulsory pooling case is brought by

{%March 1, 1971.
g ;
! (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

lentry of sucik further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.
d
i

, DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexicec, on the day and year hereinabove
- designated. :




- Fse‘onss 4365; appl ication of BENSON- -
RS e I MONTIN-GREER FOR AMENDMENT OF SPE-
i S e oo AORE B S CIAL POOL RULES, RIO ARRIBA CO.

B e U e s N e




